
 

ILR-SD Youth Committee Meeting 

Conference Call: Monday, March 30, 2021 (7:00 PM EST) 

Action Items are listed in bold. 

 

In attendance: Becci Kunkel (Chair), Jessie Munson (Secretary), Amanda Smith, Maryanne Stein, Jennie 

Hodgen Sharon Van Hooser (ILR Board Liaison) 

Absent: None. 

 

1. Old Business: 

a. No Old Business 

2. New Business:  

a. UAP Program: Looking for feedback on how to improve the UAP program’s youth component. 

i. Discussed to whom the UAP youth competent would appeal, whether it is seen as an 

investment, and who might be the sorts of llama owners to which the program appeals. 

ii. Committee members will review UAP program materials and prepare feedback for the 

next meeting. 

b. Youth Show Division Points: Committee has received questions about youths’ show point not being 

translated into the UAP system. 

i. Committee discussed practice of youth entering show points into the UAP system 

themselves. 

ii. Discussed possibility of creating a tracking form where exhibitors could record their placings 

at the show so that they would have a record when they entered their points into the system. 

1. At spring shows committee members will take note on what might be necessary 

to construct a form that is straightforward and minimizes extra work for 

exhibitors and superintendents. 

c. Resources for New/Youth Owners 

i. The committee revisited the possibility of creating a showmanship manual. 

1. Becci will contact the chair of the halter committee to ask to coordinate with a 

couple of other members to develop a showmanship manual/resource. 

ii. Other Resources for Youth/New Owners: 

1. Jennie will create a dropbox repository where committee members can gather 

resources upon which they might like to draw information for a new resource. 

3. Next Meeting:  

a. Meetings shall be scheduled for the last Tuesday of every month – the next meeting will be April 20
th

, 

2021 at 8:00 PM (EST). 

4. Adjournment: 

a. Motioned by Jessie, Second Becci, Adjourned at 7:26. 

Respectfully submitted by Jessie Munson, ILR- SD Youth Committee Secretary 


